Capital District Transportation Committee
Regional Transportation Coordination Committee (RTCC) Meeting

October 4, 2021 at 2:00 PM, held virtually on Zoom
Meeting Notes

Present: Judy Dohoda-Taylor, Saratoga County Office for the Aging; Tanya Pitts, CDTA; Carrie Ward, CDTC; Rima Shamieh, CDTC; Robert O’Connell, CareLinks and CAPTAIN Community Human Services; Mark Castiglione, CDRPC; Amna Siddiqui, Albany County Executive’s Office; Rad Anderson, Bethlehem Senior Projects Inc; John Scherzer, CDTA; Lindsey Garney, CDTA; Angelina Searles, Town of Colonie Senior Resources; Denise Figueroa, Independent Living Center of the Hudson Valley; Donna Stressel, Sunnyview Hospital; Marlene Hildenbrandt, Catholic Charities Senior and Caregiver Support Services; Diane Conroy-LaCivita, Colonie Senior Service Centers; Mary Morrison, Community Caregivers; Carol Rosbozom, Rensselaer County Department for the Aging
1. Welcome/Introductions
a. New CDTC Executive Director – Sandy Misiewicz

Sandy introduced herself and thanked the attendees for participating.  If anyone has questions or ideas on how to move forward with regional coordinating plan, please reach out.
2. Acceptance of prior meeting notes
Accepted without changes
3. CDTA update, FLEX Mechanicville-Halfmoon-Clifton Park
The new FLEX zone connects Mechanicville to Halfmoon and Clifton Park Center along Route 146 and was launched on Sept 20. The new pilot will be free for several weeks, possibly until November. CDTA is already seeing growth and enthusiastic use. In addition to requesting a ride through the app, riders can call CDTA’s customer service to schedule a ride. The Mechanicville library has downloaded the app and is scheduling rides for people upon request. 
The FLEX zone in Colonie/Guilderland is seeing a consistent increase in ridership. In the Colonie FLEX zone, evidence suggests that it is mostly being used for commuting, rather than shopping. It also gets used for bus connections in Latham and Red Line BRT stops.

Looking forward, CDTA is thinking about ways to partner with organizations like senior services and schools to fill gaps. No decision has been made yet but CDTA is looking to adjust the FLEX fare and make it more affordable, congruent with other CDTA services.

4. Tools of the Trade 2022
Last meeting, we considered holding an in-person workshop in January 2022, but it looks like COVID may not allow that. The group confirmed that we should only hold the event this year if it can be in person, and discussed the possibility of using an outdoor space in June, before it gets too hot.
5. Senior Transportation Guide
The guide was printed and distributed. The Guardian Society is doing distribution and has sent one or two boxes to the following: Highland Square Apartments, Jewish Family Services, Village of Colonie, Town of Colonie, and Schenectady County Senior Long Term Care/NY Connects. In addition, they have sent 180 copies to individuals.
6. CDTC updates

a. Municipal Transition Plans

Glenville is finished with its ADA transition plan. Saratoga Springs data collection is complete and a draft will be available soon for public review. The Albany data collection, which is the largest inventory in the region, is about 30% finished. The project proposal included temporary hires to do data collection, and the City is working with NYSID to get employees. NYSID has found two potential employees, one person with autism and one person who uses a power wheelchair.

b. Call for planning projects

New this year, CDTC plans to release a project call. Staff need to put together their work plans, and the call is to solicit projects from municipalities and other organizations to include this year. One focus area is regional plan implementation. The Coordinated Plan is one such plan, so project ideas to implement the Coordinated Plan would qualify. For more information, please see the call letter.
c. Gauging interest: Transportation and Race and Poverty report

Rima summarized what the report is about and asked if there is any interest in having a presentation on this report. Several attendees expressed interest. We will plan to do this in January. 

d. Transportation Improvement Program solicitation
The solicitation for construction projects is out. Last time RTCC reviewed and commented on the TIP projects but we’re not doing that this time. Instead Carrie will let you know when the proposals are out and available for public review.

e. NADTC Equity and Accessibility Transportation Grant Program
This item served as a general reminder that CDTC is available to help with these funding opportunities. We can submit support letters, which are sometimes required. 
7. 5310 Update: expected release late October – early November
We expect it to be released soon, and Carrie will forward to the distribution list as soon as she sees it. The coming round will likely be pretty much the same as what it usually is, but they did say that they are reviewing suggested modifications submitted by CDTC and its sister agencies.

8. News from around the table
Carrie: Schenectady ARC has 2 buses left for transfer to other 5310-participating organizations. They are both 2018 Champion Buses, Model SC2, 35 Feet in Length, 22 seat capacity, 8 wheelchair capacity, Diesel fuel, and excellent condition. One has approximately 21,000 miles, and the other approximately 28,000 miles. Contact Mark Sheehan directly, (518) 410-1322 or  marks@sarcny.org.
Sandy: CDTC is working on a bus lane feasibility study with CDTA. They will be conducting extensive public engagement during the week of Oct 15 with pop ups at the Albany Library BRT station on Oct 20; downtown Troy location TBD and  Schenectady @ Gateway Plaza near SCCC. Pop ups are so they can target input from transit riders. Other strategies for public engagement include online, public virtual workshop, and a telephone line to record comments.
Robert O’Connell and Community Caregivers is interested in submitting for a 5310 grant and has a few questions since they’ve never done it before. Do vehicles they provide have to be wheelchair accessible, and do drivers have to have a CDL license?  Other attendees stated that if the vehicle is built to transport 13 or fewer, it would not require a CDL to operate. Carrie advised that previous solicitations have required all vehicles purchased to be equipped with a wheelchair lift (note that there has been an exception for vehicles with a low-floor ramp).
9. Next meeting: January 10, 2pm
